
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

SCAPPOOSE POLICE DEPARTMENT 

33568 E. Columbia Avenue; 

Scappoose, OR 97056 

Office (503)543-3114 

SCAPPOOSE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

33589 SE High School Way 

Scappoose, OR 97056 
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The Scappoose Police Department is partnering with the Scappoose School District to give a 

community presentation on the coordinated response efforts between police and local schools in the 

event of an emergency situation at a Scappoose school. The meeting will be held in the Scappoose 

High School Auditorium, 33700 SE High School Way, on Thursday, February 28 at 6:30 p.m. 

 
School Resource Officer Troy Gainer with the Scappoose Police Department and Principal Troy 

Monson with the Scappoose Middle School will talk about the standard response protocol, including 

lockdown, lockout, evacuate, and shelter procedures, that the Scappoose School District follows as a 

participating agency in the “I Love U Guys” program. 

 
Officer Gainer will share how emergency responders, particularly police officers, work with the schools so 

that emergency responders are familiar with the training and expectations of students and school staff 

during a crisis. 

 
The “I Love U Guys” Foundation works in the arena of school safety. Working with schools and first 

responders, they developed the Standard Response Protocol that gives students, educators, 

administrators, school staff, and first responders the same language and training to use so that everyone 

has the same expectations of behavior during a crisis. Recently, the Foundation has also worked to 

create a reunification plan so that schools have a blueprint for reuniting students with their parents after a 

crisis while maintaining accountability and accommodating mental health demands. 

 


